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The March 2025 meeting was held on Thursday 
March 6, 2025 with 9 members present.  
 
Trail Report: All trails are open. Yesterday’s rain 
does not appear to have hurt things too bad. It is 
currently below freezing with light snow. 
Freezing conditions are forecasted to stay 
through the weekend. There may be some icy 
areas, washouts and water holes, so be careful. 
C4H from South Lake to the Mad Tom Junction 
is open, but expect rough conditions as we have 
had groomer issues on this trail. Our Tucker is 
currently down while a rear leaf spring is 
repaired. Trail updates will be posted to our 
Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 
 
The club would like to thank Mr. Tom Finn for 
his very generous donation to the club. We 
appreciate the support! 
 

With the amount of snow we have received, the 
snow banks have been pushed up too high for us 
to get on and groom a trail. This forces the sleds 
to ride in the road in these sections. Please ride 
slowly and cautiously is these areas with the 

vehicle traffic. This picture is C4 along Gray-
Wilmurt Road. 
 

 
Grooming S46A and C4H last Monday. 
 
The volunteers that take care of the trails have 
put in countless hours this winter. While we are 
out there we appreciate the thumbs up and the 
thanks and compliments that we have received. 
 
If you do any kind of trail maintenance, please 
be sure to let the Trail Coordinator know so we 
can put the time twoards our maintenance grant 
for reimbursment. E-mail the trail coordinator at: 
orrctrailcoordinator@gmail.com. 
 
Enjoy the conditions while we still have it. Ride 
safe and ride right. And always respect our 
landowners! 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday April 3, 2025 
at the Ohio Recreation Hall at 140 Nellis Road at 
6:30 PM. 


